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VIOLATION NOTICE 

On January 5, 2017, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality 
Division (AQD), sent the enclosed letter to Middletons Mouldings (Facility), located at 
575 Race Street, Coldwater, Michigan. The purpose of this letter was to request a 
demonstration of the Facility's potential-to-emit (PTE) based on a June 26, 2014, letter 
sent to the Facility. A response to the January 5, 2017, letter has not been received. 

Based on calculations performed by the AQD, the following has been determined: 

Rule/Permit 
Process Description Condition Violated Comments 

Coating Operations R 336.1210(1)- Rule 210(1) The PTE at the Facility of 
any hazardous air 
pollutant that has been 
listed under 
Section 112(b) of the 
Clean Air Act appears to 
be over 10 tons per year. 

Please provide a facility-wide PTE demonstration for all pollutants at the source. 
Information on calculating PTE can be found at the following website: 
http://www.michigan.gov/deq/0,4561 ,7-135-331 0_70487-112202--,00.html 

If the Facility's PTE is over the major source thresholds specified in R 336.1211 (1), then 
the Facility must obtain legally enforceable emission limits below the major source 
thresholds by submitting an application for a Permit to Install to the AQD Permit Section, 
Lansing; or must submit a Renewable Operating Permit application to the AQD, 
Kalamazoo District Office. Please submit either of the applications within 60 days of the 
date of this letter. 
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Please initiate actions necessary to correct the cited violation and submit a written 
response to this Violation Notice by March 3, 2017. The written response should 
include: the dates the violation occurred; an explanation of the causes and duration of 
the violation; whether the violation is ongoing; a summary of the actions that have been 
taken and are proposed to be taken to correct the violation and the dates by which 
these actions will take place; and what steps are being taken to prevent a reoccurrence. 

If the Facility believes the above observations or statements are inaccurate or do not 
constitute violations of the applicable legal requirements cited, please provide 
appropriate factual information to explain your position. 

Thank you for your attention to resolving the violation cited above. If you have any 
questions regarding the violation or the actions necessary to bring this Facility into 
compliance, please contact me at the telephone number listed below. 

DD:CF 

Enclosure 

cc: Ms. Lynn Fiedler, DEQ 
Ms. Mary Ann Delehanty, DEQ 
Mr. Christopher Ethridge, DEQ 
Mr. Thomas Hess, DEQ 
Ms. Mary Douglas, DEQ 

Sincerely, 

g~J~ 
Dennis Dunlap 
Environmental Quality Specialist 
Air Quality Division 
269-567-3553 


